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TO THE HONORABLE ROSALYN H. BAKER, CHAIR, AND MEMBERS OF THE 
COMMITTEE: 

My name is Gordon Ito, State Insurance Commissioner, testifying on behalf of 

the Department of Commerce and Consumer Affairs ("Department"). The Department 

takes no position on this resolution, and submits the following comments. 

The purpose of this resolution is to require the Auditor to conduct an impact 

assessment report of the social and financial impacts of mandating certain health 

insurance coverage for outpatient prescription drugs. Senate Bill No. 2173 would 

mandate that policies of insurers, mutual benefit societies, fraternal benefit societies, 

and health maintenance organizations that include coverage for prescription drugs and 

use a specialty drug tier limit copayment or coinsurance applicable to specialty drugs to 

$150 per month for each such drug by amending several sections of the insurance 

code, as well as prohibit placing all drugs in a given class of drugs on a specialty drug 

tier. 
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The Insurance Division does not regulate or oversee these types of contractual 

provisions or requirements between health insurers, insureds, pharmacies, and medical 

providers. This is also a medical matter that is outside our area of expertise. The 

Insurance Division does not have the medical expertise to regulate classes of drugs and 

specialty drug tiers. 

We thank this Committee for the opportunity to present testimony on this matter. 
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